Eccles Community Committee - 27th September, 2005


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library

Church Street

Eccles

27th September, 2005

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jane Murphy, Pooley and Sheehy
J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers Union

K. Salesse - Clarendon Community Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners Association

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



L. Toft 
} BBGW Community Group



M. Brookes
}



T. Mumford - Craunton House Association of Tenants (CHAT)



R. Borrowdale 
} Mistral Petanque Club



M. Hayes

} 



C. Eane - Community Justice Initiative



J. Hickson 
} Home Office Marketing Department



M. Heines
}



M. Malone 
} Salford Primary Care Trust (PCT) 



P. Finch
}



J. Grundy - College Croft Tenants’ Association



M. Al Nomire
} Yemeni Community Association



Y. Bagail

}



A. Cranna - The Advertiser



A. Walters - Winton Resident


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services



J. Matthews - Community and Social Services



C. Lingard
} Salford Youth Service



C. Kelsall
}



A. Morris - Salford Community Leisure, Sports Development Team



C. Hill - Eccles Youth Centre



S. Durbar 
} Housing and Planning



D. Heaney
}



P. Twigg - Urban Vision Liaison Officer



R. Qureshi - Salford Community Network



J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police



P. Holt - City of Salford Magistrates

33.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Jolley, Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Chris Sabinsky (Home Start Salford), T.J. Alexander (Salford PCT - LIFT), Harry Williams (Park Residents’ Association), John Fothergill (Park Residents’ Association), Andrea Parkinson (Eccles Community Development Worker) and Irene Pickup.

34.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th July, 2005, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

35.
POLICING ISSUES
Inspector Jill Gorse attended the meeting to brief the Committee on the following key policing issues:-


(a)
Eccles Town Centre - Pedestrianised Area


(Previous Minute 23 - 26th July, 2005)

Since the last meeting the Eccles Town Centre pedestrianised area had been regularly policed, and had resulted in the issuing of 15 fixed penalty notices, together with numerous warnings to drivers of unauthorised vehicles entering the area.  These actions were in addition to separate penalty notices, issued by officers of the GMP Traffic Division.  

The Committee were informed that problems still existed, most notably concerns raised by private hire drivers with regard to collecting passengers from within the area, particularly when licensed premises closed on Friday and Saturday nights.  Members were assured that this, and other issues, were being actively addressed, and that the pedestrianised area would continue to be regularly policed.

(b)
Sale of Alcohol to Persons Under 18
A campaign had recently been conducted by GMP and the Trading Standards Division of the Salford City Council Environment Directorate, which had seen all licensed premises in the area, being visited.  The key purpose of the exercise had been to clamp down on the sale of alcohol to young people, and as a result a number of prosecutions would be taking place.

(c)
Crime Statistics
The Committee were provided with crime statistics in relation to the Eccles and Irlam area for 2005 so far, which indicated a general decrease in crimes recorded.  Specifically there had been a 23% decrease in the number of robberies, a 24% decrease in burglaries, and a 37% decrease in race hate crimes.  The only upward trend was with regard to public order and wounding offences which had seen a slight increase during the period.

(d)
Ellesmere Park
Joyce Evans referred to recent incidents of vandalism, particularly to bus shelters, in the Ellesmere Park area.  Jill Gorse replied that the police were aware of these problems, and were actively addressing them both in Ellesmere Park, and the wider Monton area.

(e)
Communications
Gilbert Hearn raised recent problems he had experienced with regard to contacting the police.  Jill Gorse replied that she was aware of the problems, and would feed them back at a senior level. She added that it was essential that members of the public should report any incidents of crime, so that they could be logged, even if on occasions it was not possible for the police to respond.  John Matthews suggested that there was a possible need for Members of the Committee to be provided with details of the various police contact telephone numbers, and the type of service and response each offered.  Jill Gorse agreed that this would be of value, and would make arrangements for the information to be circulated to the Committee.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Jill Gorse be thanked for her update, the contents of which and information provided, was noted.



(2) THAT the Committee be provided with telephone contact details for Greater Manchester Police.

36.
ECCLES LIFT DEVELOPMENT
Stephen Durbar reported that progress was now being made with regard to the proposed LIFT development in Eccles Town Centre, and it was anticipated that revised plans would be available by the end of October, 2005.  These in turn, would be submitted to the Eccles Political Executive Group on 11th November, 2005, and then to the next meeting of the Community Committee on 22nd November, 2005.  Following this it was anticipated that a planning application would be submitted to the City Council’s Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel in December, and if successful would see contracts being signed in March, 2006, and building works provisionally commencing in May or June, 2006.

John Matthews asked whether the Committee’s existing LIFT Task Group would be reconvened.  Mark Reeves said this would be of value, so that the Committee’s views and comments could be fed into the consultation process.

Councillor Alan Broughton sought assurances that alternative community meeting venues would be available during the course of the building works, when the existing rooms at the library would be unavailable.  Stephen Durbar said this matter had already been investigated, and suitable alternative venues would be made available to all groups who currently used the facilities at the library, during the course of the development works.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Julie Blagden make the appropriate arrangements to reconvene the Committee’s LIFT Task Group.

37.
YOUTH ACTIVITIES SUMMER 2005 PROGRAMME
The Committee received a presentation from Amy Morris, with regard to the Salford Community Leisure Sports Development Team’s activities in Eccles during the summer, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Sports development.

· Outline of the programme of activities.

· Publicity and target audience.

· Funding.

· Attendance/information on young people.

· Examples of best practice.

· Future activities.

The presentation was complemented by Chris Kelsall, who provided an update in relation to the associated summer programme of activities held at Eccles Youth Centre, and which highlighted the following:-

· Sessions operated.

· Programmes of work.

· Number of young people contacted.

· Outcomes.

· Next steps.

Councillor John Pooley referred to the lack of activities held on the Brookhouse Estate.  Amy Morris replied that events had been arranged on the estate, but there had been a low turnout, this was however, an issue which the Sports Development Team hoped to address when staging events in the future.

Councillor Eddie Sheehy referred to the Sports Leaders Award.  Amy Morris said that the awards were something that the Sports Development Team would be developing in their activities planned for 2006.

During the course of the presentation particular reference was made to Chris Hill, a young member of the community who had been extensively involved in the programme of activities over the summer.  Both Amy Morris and Chris Kelsall paid tribute to Chris, for his commitment and assistance with the summer programme, and said that as a result he had now been offered a paid full-time position with the Youth Team.  Members of the Committee added their own thanks, and congratulations.

RESOLVED:
THAT Amy Morris and Chris Kelsall be thanked for their interesting and informative presentations, the contents of which were noted.

38.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2006
Julie Blagden submitted the draft Eccles Community Action Plan 2006 which identified the key projects for the area based around the following themes:-

· A Healthy City.

· A Safe City.

· A Learning and Creative City.

· A City Where Children and Young People are Valued.

· An Inclusive City with Stronger Communities.

· An Economically Prosperous City.

· A City that is Good to Live In.


RESOLVED:
THAT Julie Blagden, the Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team and everyone else involved, be thanked for their efforts in drawing up the draft plan; which be endorsed and be recommended for approval to Salford City Council.

39.
MAGISTRATES RECRUITMENT

(Previous Minute 27(3) - 26th July, 2005)

The Committee received a presentation from Pauline Holt, with regard to becoming a magistrate.  The presentation indicated that the position of magistrate was open to any person aged between the ages of 18 and 65, and details were given as to the other criteria application, the role and responsibilities, and expected commitment that the position entailed.  She indicated that the Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster advised the Lord Chancellor on the appointments of magistrates in Greater Manchester, and applications were welcomed from people in all walks of life who had the necessary qualities to serve as a magistrate.  Further information and application forms could be obtained by telephoning 0800 003 007.

RESOLVED:
THAT Pauline Holt be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

40.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE INITIATIVE

(Previous Minute 27 - 26th July, 2005)

John Matthews reported that the Salford Community Justice Initiative (CJI) would commence in November, 2005, and would target “quality of life” crimes and anti-social behaviour in the Eccles, Winton and Barton wards.  He continued by asking if Members could give consideration to possible schemes or projects, which could be the focus of the community aspects of sentences for offenders, which was the cornerstone of the initiative.

41.
PRIVATE SECTOR RENEWAL ASSISTANCE POLICY

(Previous Minute 26 - 26th July, 2005)

The Head of Housing submitted a report detailing the work currently undertaken by Salford City Council in conjunction with Manchester City Council, with regard to the Private Sector Renewal Assistance Policy.  It was indicated that the review had the primary aim of aligning both councils policies, whilst recognising the need to build in local flexibility, to reflect the respective housing needs of individual areas.  The report was supplemented by a presentation by David Heaney, which highlighted the key issues contained within it. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

42.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Committee received details of the financial position statement 2005/06, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 16th September, 2005, which recommend the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
Home Start Salford
	Towards preparatory course and stationery and administration costs
	£1,974.24
	Deferred pending further information

	(ii)
Monton Village Community Association
	Towards fun train and portaloo hire as part of festival event 
	£811.25
	£500 approved

	(iii)
Cleaveley Allotment Associations
	Purchase of strimmer and rotavator equipment
	£550
	£550 approved

	(iv)
The Sudanese Community Club
	Contribution towards running costs
	£593.45
	Deferred pending visit to club



	(v)
Ellesmere Park Community Association (Dancing)
	Towards running costs
	£1,658
	£1,658 approved

	(vi)
Ellesmere Park Community (Bingo)
	Towards running costs
	£1,382.40
	£1,382.40 approved

	(vii)
Air Training Corps
	Towards purchase of computer, projector and other equipment
	£1,770
	£1,770 approved

	(viii)
Salfordian Trust
	Emergency and intercom equipment to be installed in rooms at Salfordian Hotel
	£1,299.84
	£1,299.84 approved subject to approval being given to contribution from each of the other Community Committees within the City of Salford

	(ix)
Salford Link Project
	Towards coach hire and volunteer costs
	£1,800
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(x)
Tindall Street Allotment Group
	Towards provision of security unit
	£3,178.38
	£2,000 approved



	(xi)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Additional costs required for roof protection at the association’s premises, to prevent vandalism
	£4,985
	Deferred pending the Housing and Planning Directorate undertaking a survey of the premises and the roof concerned

	(xii)
Monton Juniors
	Towards purchase of training coats
	£500
	£500 approved

	(xiii)
Action Worsley Brooks
	Towards provision of environmental educational sessions
	£293.75
	Deferred pending submission of further information

	(xiv)
Mary Magdalene Community Homewatch
	Towards provision of alleygating


	Option 1 - £8,695

Option 2 - £10,575
	Refused



	(xv)
Friends of Eccles Rec
	Towards development of petanque pitch, and future running and maintenance costs
	£5,000
	£5,000 approved



	(xvi)
College Croft Tenants’ Association
	Towards provision of two tumble driers
	£300
	Deferred pending investigations being made as to whether industrial type driers would be more suitable

	(xvii)
Southway Residents’ Association 
	Towards coach hire costs
	£340
	£300 approved

	(xviii)
Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team
	Towards costs of staging Diversity Forum meeting
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved

	(xix)
Salford Youth Service
	Towards costs associated in helping people participating in Duke of Edinburgh Award scheme
	£945
	£945 approved

	(xx)
APNA Youth Group
	Towards running costs
	£3,014
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xxi)
Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club
	Towards provision of security fencing at bowling club
	£4,000
	£4,000 approved



	(xxii)
Holy Cross Luncheon Club
	Towards provision of meals and general running costs
	£218.60
	£218.60 approved


(In considering the recommendations the Committee were advised that the following Members of the Budget Group had made declarations of interest in respect of the applications respectively indicated, Councillor Alan Broughton (Monton Village Community Association (ii)), Jim Wheelton and Councillor David Lancaster (Salfordian Trust (viii)), John Matthews (Mary Magdalene Community Homewatch (xiv)) and Barbara Holmes (Friends of Eccles Rec (xv)) and had not taken part in the discussion of them, or voted thereon).

Joyce Evans referred to the proposals for the petanque pitch at the Eccles Recreation Ground, and expressed concerns at the inadequate existing toilet facility at the site during the Eccles Festival.  Jon Grieves said the Friends of Eccles Rec were aware of this issue, and were actively looking at the creation of a new toilet facility, however these had an estimated cost of £30,000.  He said he thanked Joyce for the opportunity of bringing this issue to the attention of the Committee, and would welcome any support, financial or otherwise, in realising the building of the new toilet facilities that was required.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT, with the exception of the applications submitted by College Croft Tenants’ Association (xvi) for £300 for the provision of two tumble driers, which be approved, the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as detailed above, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the financial position statement 2005/06 in respect of the Eccles Community devolved budget be noted.

43.
CHAT MOSS
The Chief Executive submitted a report which outlined the current activities of the Chat Moss Vision Group, and details of recommendations with regard to the future management and development of the area.

 
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

44.
FRIENDS OF ECCLES RAILWAY STATION
John Matthews reported that the next meeting of the Friends of Eccles Railway Station (FRECCLES) will be held on Monday, 3rd October, 2005, at Smiths Restaurant commencing at 5.00 p.m.

45.
NEXT MEETING
John Matthews reminded Members that the next meeting is to be held on Tuesday, 22nd November, 2005, together with that to be held on Tuesday, 24th January, 2006, would both commence at the earlier time of 2.00 p.m., as had previously been agreed.  
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